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Message from DG Patty Cooke: 

Hello Lions of 25A 

Can you believe it is May already – I am ready for warm weather!   A week ago I enjoyed                            

a wonderful drive across along the highways and back roads of our district – Pancakes in                                    

Lowell, Hoagies in LaPorte, Port-a-Pit in Lacrosse and a Chicken and Noodle Dinner in                                                        

Medaryville.  The last one was Karen’s Angels – one of the biggest fundraisers for Cancer                             

Control in the state.  All of the events were manned by teams of Lions and their helpers.    

Lions in every town working to serve.  That is a strange set of words ‘working to serve’,                             

but that is what we do.  We are out working to raise money to serve the people in our                        

communities and the state. 

Many clubs are gearing up for all their Summer activities – cruise nights, festivals, golf outings,                        

bike tours and much more.   It is also the time to put some energy into finishing this Lion’s year                   

strong.  One way to that this to invite new members to join.   As you have heard many times                        

before – Just Ask!   Invite a friend or co-worker to help flip the hamburgers or sell the hot dogs. 

Many 25A Lions will be celebrating with other Lions from throughout Indiana in Evansville this              

weekend!  I know it will be a fantastic event!   Along with President Corlew, we will recognize                  

our first Lion’s President, W. P. Woods, with a commemorative tree planting.    

And now on to Chicago.  I know many Lions are planning to attend the entire convention.  My                      

Lions sponsor, Diane Martin, is coming in from California and I am looking forward to celebrating                                       

the Centennial with her.   If you can only make it there for one day – COME TO THE PARADE!!!                      

To see Lions from throughout the world – small towns in Ireland to villages in Africa to huge                     

cities in India – it is mind boggling and inspirational and encouraging.  If fills you with pride to                      

be part of the such a wonderful group and fills you with hope for our future. 

          Yours in Lionism 

         25A DG Patty Cooke 
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 GLT 

PDG Connie Roe (PDG Kevin) 

701 S Huddleston Rd., Winamac  IN 46996 

H: 574‐946‐4701  C: 219-863-0761 

kroegwen@embarqmail.com  
  
GMT 

Doug Schmeltz (Angie) 

14726 Bryan St., Cedar Lake IN 46303 

H: 219-375-9714   C:  219-608-0097 

D_Schmeltz72@hotmail.com 

  

Region 1 

Region Chair  

Al Konieczka (St. John Lions)                                                                                                                                                                                      

12548 W 101st Place, St. John, IN 46373                                                                                                                                                                                                                

H: 219‐365‐1091   C: 219‐201‐9103  

al@alkoncgi.com        

Zone 1A 
Arcides Santiago (East Chicago Evening) 

4318 Olcott Ave., E. Chicago, IN 46312 

H:  219‐398‐1151  C:  219-746-4889 

cdsauto1@aol.com 

*E. Chicago Evening‐Hammond‐Indiana Harbor East  

Chicago‐Whiting* 

Zone 1B 
Greg Fabian (Crown Point)) 

1240 W. 56th Ave., Crown Point, IN 46307 

C: 219-682-5262  

gtgffabian@sbcglobal.net  

*Cedar Lake‐Crown Point‐Lake of the Four Seasons‐

Lowell* 
*Schererville Central‐St. John* 

Zone 1C 
Tom Talaga (Schererville Lions) 

8238 Meadow Lane, St. John, IN 46373 

H: 219‐558– 0160 
tbtalaga@comcast.net  

*Dyer‐Griffith‐Highland‐Munster‐Schererville* 

 Region 2 

Region Chair  

PDG Tom Hansen (Hobart Lions)                                                                                                                                                                                      

134 Beverly Blvd. Hobart, IN  46342 

C: 773‐592‐4891  

thansen1644@yahoo.com        

Zone 2A 
Tom Hendrix (Ogden Dunes Lions) 

16 Aspen Road, Ogden Dunes, IN 46368 

H: 219‐762-4188  
oduner1@msn.com  

*Burns Harbor‐Chesterton‐Ogden Dunes‐South Haven‐

Valparaiso* 

  

Zone 2B 
Clarence Davis (Hobart Lions) 

4767 E 61st Ave., Hobart, IN 46342 

219‐942‐4433   csdavis61@comcast.net 

*Hobart‐Lake Station-Merrillville –Portage* 
  
Region 3 

Region Chair  

Dave Dickinson (Westville Lions) 
509 Virginia St.   Walkerton, IN 46574 

 H: 574-586-3109  C: 574-780--0713 

DavidDickinson20@yahoo.com        

Zone 3A 
Brian Pagels (Michiana Lions) 

7585 W. Arndt Ct, LaPorte, IN 46350 

H: 219‐874-6316 

BrianPagels@comcast.net 

*LaPorte‐LaPorte Maple City‐Michiana L C‐Michigan City 

-Mill Creek Community‐Rolling Prairie* 

Zone 3B 

Mitch Semans (Hamlet Lions) 
1250 E. 500 N, Knox, IN  46534 

219-508-1224     

bogey2308@gmail.com 

*Door Village‐Hamlet‐Hanna‐Koontz Lake L C‐Union Mills 

Wanatah‐Westville* 
  

Region 4 

Region Chair  

PDG Dennis Brown (Kouts Lions) 
PO Box 436, Kouts, IN 46347 

C: 219‐766‐3770 l iondennisbrown@yahoo.com 

Zone 4A 
Robert Souza 

108 S Melville St., Rensselaer, IN 47978 

219‐866‐5594 nbsouza@aol.com  

*Goodland‐Kentland‐Morocco‐Remington‐Rensselaer* 

Zone 4B 
Thomas Strain (Wheatfield Lions) 

2164 W 1400 N, Wheatfield, IN 46392 

219-956-3988  tomstrain6@gmail.com 

*Hebron‐Kouts‐La Crosse‐Shelby‐Wheatfield* 
Zone 4C 

  

*Bass Lake‐Francesville‐Medaryville Community- 

Monterey‐Star City‐Winamac* 
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Message from PDG Dennis Brown, 1st VDG-Elect 

     

  

 

Dear Lions of 25A: 

Why are we Lions? 

We need to remember why we are Lions. As a Lions year comes to an end,                                                            

about what your Lions Club has done. What new projects did you take on?                                                   

Were they successful? Did they not work out. Try to figure out what went                                                        

right and what went wrong, so you can improve your project or fundraiser.                                                        

Did you get a new member? Did you ask somebody to join? Who is going to replace you.                                    

You need to be thinking about that and each member neds to be thinking about that. Also,                                          

if you get a new member, get them involved or they will get bored. 

Keep the members you have. Don’t take them for granted. Maybe a new member                                     

orientation program. Even if you don’t have a new member think of it as a refresher course.                   

This may be an idea to keep the meetings interesting. 

              PDG Dennis Brown, 1st VDG-Elect 

 

Club Officers 2017 - 2018 

              Due May 15th 

Please make sure that you enter your New Club Officers for 2017-2018 into the MyLCI website.  

This information is needed to insure that all LCI and District correspondence reaches the correct 

recipient.  It is also needed by DGE Robin as she compiles her directory. 

You can submit a paper copy by using the LCI Club Officer Report (PU-101).   Here is a link to that 

form: 

 https://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/pu101.pdf  

Whether completing the PU-101 or entering information via MyLCI, be sure to use updated 

addresses, phone numbers and e-mails.  Check that the contact information for all you other club 

members is also accurate.     

If you are not sure how to complete the form online, contact DGE Robin Smith at 219-462-8285  

or  via email:  mswolfen@aol.com  

 

file:///C:/Users/Ellis/Documents/DIST NEWS FEB 17/Street Banner Flyer - 072816 - Shortcut.lnk
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Dear Lion,  

We recently introduced our new global service framework, which is a key component of 
LCI Forward and reaching our goal of serving 200 million people per year by 2021.  

Youth engagement is a cornerstone of our service framework and each of its five 

signature service areas. The future of service belongs to youth, and we have an 
opportunity to guide them as Lions. Encourage young people to volunteer with your 
club. Listen to their ideas. And give them meaningful leadership roles when they serve. 
Young people can be more than just volunteers—they can be our partners in service.  

Here are three great ways you can start engaging youth in your community: 

 Reach out to a local high school or youth organization—offer to plan a joint 

service project, and consider funding it. 
 Invite youth to participate in your next service project—involve them in 

planning and give them meaningful roles. 
 Take it to the next level by exploring LCI’s youth programs—sponsor the 

Peace Poster Contest, get involved in the Youth Camp and Exchange program 
or start a Leo club.  

However, you choose to involve young people in your service activities, make sure to 
give them a voice and recognize their hard work and achievements. When you engage 
youth in service, you are investing in the future of your club and community.
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South Haven Lions Club 

“PANCAKES AND 

MORE” 
Saturday May 6, 2017 

7:00AM to 11:00AM 

American Legion  

Post 502 

429 West 750 North 

South Haven (Valparaiso) 
Adults $7.00 

Family of 4(2 adults, 2 

Children) $17.00 

Children Under10 $3.00 
 

South Haven Lions Club 

South Haven Lion Pat Kalina is presented an       

International President’s Certificate of Appreciation 

by District Governor Patty Cooke at the Region 2 

Zone A & B meeting in South Haven. Lion Pat 

served as Zone Chair for Zone 2-A for 10 years.                             

             Congratulations Lion Pat ! 
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Mill Creek Community Lions Club 

Mill Creek Community Lions held their 4th Annual 

Easter Egg Hunt on April 15th. Weather and    

turnout were great.  

Door Village Lions Club 

Door Village Lions held their Annual Easter Egg Hunt in Scipio 

Township Park with bright sunny weather and about 90 children 

from one to 12 years old finding  lots of eggs and some very    

special prizes.  

The club will have their food wagon at the Maple City Boat     

Races at Stone Lake in LaPorte on May 12th and 13th. They     

will also hold their Candy Days at the LaPorte Post Office        

this weekend. 
On left, Lion Patty Steels with Easter Bunny AKA Lion Patrick Steele.  

On right, Jeremy and Jessica Hagenow with children Kaylie and J.J. with   

candy and a special prize at the Easter Egg Hunt.  

Region 2 Lions Donate to “Project Lifesaver” 

Lions from Region 2 participated in a joint Pancake & Sausage fundraiser in March at the Indiana Dunes National Lakeshore to 

benefit “Project Lifesaver”. A total of $1884 was raised and split between Lake and Porter County units currently administer-

ing the project. Shown above at the April 13th Region 2 Zone meeting are Lion Clarence Davis, Zone 2-B Chair, Hobart Fire 

Dept Chief Brian Kerr and Private Ryan Maloney, PDG Tom Hansen, Region 2 Chair, Porter Cty Detective Brian Dziedzinski,   

Region 2 Secretary Lion Carolyn Laviolette, Porter County Sheriff Officer Tim Bell, and  Zone 2-A Chair Lion Tom Hendrix.  



Page 8 May 2017 Volume 52 Number 11 

25A Centenn ia l  
 

   Lions International Convention and 100th Anniversary Celebration 

 

MAY UPDATE: Lions Clubs International Convention and 100th Anniversary Celebration  

If you received this newsletter on May 1, 2017, there would only be 59 days before the start of the 100 th 

Anniversary Celebration in Chicago.  It’s not too late to register and attend.  Registration is open; there is even 

a day-of registration option.  Remember, if you plan to march in the parade with your fellow Indiana Delegation, 

you must be registered for the LCICon and wear the official Indiana parade uniform. 

There is still time so, please come join us! 

For information and to register go to http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org. 

PDG Dan Wilcox, ICC Chairman – danwpu@comcast.net  

 

Bus to International Convention Parade 

   The bus for the International Parade will pick-up at 6:00 AM on Saturday, July 1st. It will 

drop us    off at State Street and after the parade will pick-up to take us to McCormick 

Place. It will pick-up   at McCormick  Place and return home to Merrillville. I will firm up 

times and places once bus is a go. I need to know by May 31st and need 30 or more to make 

it a go. E-mail me at emschmeltz56@att.net 

 

                              Lion Angie Schmeltz, Cabinet Secretary 
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Club Excellence Award 
  
May is here and there are only a few months left of this Lions year.  It is time to finalize 
the requirements for your club to receive a Club Excellence Award:  
 
1.      Complete three service projects 
2.      Donate to LCIF 
3.      Have a net increase of membership 
4.      Communicate with you club and the public via a website or brochure 
5.      Develop leaders with proper elections, participate in officer training and attend a 
Zone Meeting 
6.      Meet regularly and submit membership, activity, and new club officer reports 
7.      Maintain a good standing by paying dues on time 
  
Most clubs complete these requirements without thinking about it – it is part of their 
normal club function.  The one thing that is often overlooked, however, is the LCIF 
donation.  This does not have to be a huge amount – donate what you can.  Donating 
$100 a year is a good start, then increase it over time.  But make that donation now!  
  
Here is a link to the LCI website that describes the Award in more detail: 
  
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/lions/awards/excellence-awards/club-excellence.php 
  
At the bottom of the website, you will find a link to the 2016-2017 Club Excellence 
Award Application.   A copy of the application is included in the Newsletter.  The 
deadline to submit the form is 8/31/2017, but the requirements must be met before 
6/30/2017. 
  
Please let me know if you have any questions.  You can also talk to your Zone and 
Region chairs and the VDGS.   Take the time to review this with your club – this is a 
great way to get recognition for all that you do as a Lions Club.  You Serve! 
 
DG Patty 
25A 
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Welcome to New Members in 25-A 

    CLUB                                     NEW MEMBER                     SPONSOR 

Chesterton                                 John K. Bell                      Laura Layman 

Kouts                                          Denise H. Demers           Asa Henderson 

Kouts                                          Richard P. Demers Jr.      Marilyn Henderson 

Lakes of the  Four Seasons       Jayne A. Bendy, RN         Jeanne De Las Casas 

Lowell                                         Edward J. Miller               Will Farrellbegg 

Mill Creek Community             Rex A. Eckert                   Thomas Sharp 

South Haven                              Nancy Mendez-Lopez      Judith Shaffer 

St. John                                       Dal Sacramento               Allen Konieczka 

Valparaiso                                   Eric T. Zosso                    Elisha Porterfield 

      Those Who Have Completed Their Service: 

Shelby                                           Harold Brewer 

South Haven                                 Frank Raupach 

Karen’s Angels—Annual Cancer Fundraiser 

This Annual fundraiser is held in Medaryville. Shown are 

PDG    Margaret Verkuilen, 25A Cancer Trustee; Lion Cin-

dy Haviza,   Lions Tom and Dottie Flack, PDG Paul Russell, 

Cancer Control President, and Maria, an Indiana University 

Professor.  

Hobart Lions Club Donates to Hobart 

Food Pantry and Pack Away Hunger 

Hobart, IN, March 22, 2017:  The Hobart Lions 

Club donated the proceeds from their Annual Pork Chop 

Dinner, held on January 29, 2017 to help combat hunger.  

The Hobart Food Pantry, and the organization, Pack Away 

Hunger, each received $1500 from the Hobart Lions Club.  

Currently the Hobart Food Pantry serves about 150 fami-

lies a week from the local community, providing them with 

much needed groceries.  Pack Away Hunger is an organi-

zation that matches up community organizations, busi-

nesses, and individuals to package meals that are distrib-

uted to local food banks and pantries, or to community 

feeding programs in emerging nations. Theresia           

Larimore, Executive Director of the Hobart Food Pantry 

and Larry Moore, Executive Director for Pack Away    

Hunger accepted the donations on behalf of their organi-

zations.  
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Spring Work Day at the ISBVI—May 20, 2017 

The Indiana Lions have supported ISBVI not only financially but also 

physically for many years and on Saturday, May 20, we will be holding our 

spring workday at the school. The School for the Blind is always in need of 

our support especially at our spring workday, when we clean up the grounds, 

do garden clean up, wash windows and generally clean where needed. There 

will be a number of inside and outside jobs to do that day --- lots of 

opportunities to help one of your state projects. Registration begins at 8:30 

with work beginning at 9:00 and we are usually done by 3:00.   

So dig out your work duds, hoes, weeders, etc. and come to our May 20th 

get-together!  The school provides most of the equipment and cleaning 

supplies, so just bring yourself.  I forgot to mention, the school provides us 

with donuts in the morning and pizza for lunch!  

We do need to know who will be there so we can arrange for sufficient food 

as well as work tools/supplies etc. If attending, please contact Lion DGE 

Robin Smith by May 11 at 219-462-8285 or by email at mswolfen@aol.com 

Schererville Lions Club 

Schererville Lions Club held a Pancake Breakfast on April 23rd. Participating are Lions Karen    

Aldrich and Cindy Ferrini taking a break and cook Zone Chair Tom Talaga.  
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Indiana State Police Law Camp 

The Dates for the 2016 – 17 Lions sponsored ISP Law Camps are: 

       Anderson University, Anderson, IN.  June 28 – July 1, 2017 

    Vincennes University, Vincennes, IN.  June 14 – June 17, 2017 

Both boys and girls entering grades 6, 7, and 8 are eligible to attend. The cost is $150 per 

student. Please notify your clubs. Some funds are available to assist children and Lions Clubs 

if funds are an issue.  

Contact PID Linda Tincher (812) 240-0545 or PDG Betty Weist at (765) 623-3553 for more 

information.  

The Indiana State Police also offers a Career Camp for boys and girls going into grades 9, 10, 

11, and 12 at a cost of $250. Sponsored by Kiwanis, not the Lions. Dates for those camps are: 

          Trine University, July 9 – 14, 2017 

         Vincennes University, June 25 – 30, 2017 

All of the camps are very good and have been in business for over 40 years. The Counselors at 

all the camps are Indiana State Troopers – many are fathers and mothers who understand the 

problems kids facew today. All of the camps are designed to promote active participation and 

learn about the behind the scenes aspect as to what it is like to be a police officer. For 

additional information or to apply online, go to www.trooper.org. 

 


